
 

ANNOUNCEMENT 
Request for Qualifications and Quotations (RFQQ) HBE 21-005 

Integrated Eligibility and Enrollment (IE&E) Modernization  
Project Management and Advisory Services 

 
Washington Health Benefit Exchange (WAHBE) initiates this RFQQ in partnership with the Washington 
State Departments of Child, Youth & Families (DCYF), Health (DOH), and Social and Health Services 
(DSHS), and the Washington State Health Care Authority (HCA); collectively known hereafter as the 
Health and Human Services (HHS) Coalition, or Coalition. 

The purpose is to obtain qualified project management and advisory support services to assist the HHS 
Coalition develop a shared plan and high-level roadmap for the agile design and replacement of the 
State’s current Eligibility and Enrollment System.  

The HHS Coalition and a federal partner, 18-F, will soon be working together to review and augment 
the Coalition’s proposed strategy to modernize Integrated Eligibility and Enrollment, and to retire ACES. 
Information about 18-F and their services is available at https://18f.gsa.gov/.  
 
For this effort, the HHS Coalition seeks independent project manager services to coordinate expected 
road mapping and report development efforts. Additional responsibilities include: 

• Project management across the five coalition agencies and 18-F 
• Project status reporting 
• Risk/issue maintenance and escalation 
• Deliverable drafting (roadmap, report, etc.) 
 

In addition, the Coalition would benefit from advisory services to inform its roadmap and final report. 
Advisor(s), with in-depth integrated eligibility legacy system experience as well as experience with 
transformation roadmap and reports, are ideal complementary resources. 
 
WAHBE intends to select one (1) qualified Vendor to provide Project Management and Advisory 
services to the HHS coalition as it explores IE&E modernization. Services and deliverables are 
expected to be performed and delivered remotely (e.g., email, phone, Microsoft Teams). Vendor travel 
is not required. 

The Contract resulting from this RFQQ will begin on or around June 7, 2021 and will end on January 
31, 2022.  WAHBE, at its sole discretion, may extend the period of performance through June 30, 2023. 

The RFQQ is available for download on the Washington’s Electronic Business Solution (WEBS) 
website at https://fortress.wa.gov/ga/webs/. Additional materials or any addenda regarding this RFQQ, 
if needed, will be made available for download at the same website.  

Responses to this RFQQ are due to the RFQQ Coordinator no later than 3:00 p.m. PST on May 19, 
2021.  

For further information, please contact the RFQQ Coordinator: 

Erin Hamilton, CPPB 
Procurement Manager  
contracts@wahbexchange.org  
Phone: (360) 688-7700 
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